# WILLOW CANYON ist WARD JUNE 2011 SCRIPTURES

One of the many lessons the Lord taught the children of Israel was that just like the manna he provided so they would not starve physically, that his words were just as vital for their sustenance and safety—

"And he humbled thee, and suffered thee to hunger and fed thee with manna which thou knewest not neither did thy fathers know that he might make thee know that man doth not live by bread only, but by every word that proceedeth out of the mouth of the Lord doth man live." Deut 8—3)\

At this time the Children of Israel did not have volumes of scripture in their personal possessions. They could just

Take in what was being taught by revelation through their leaders. How blessed we are today to live in the age of this printing press and now the digital age. The Word of God literally at our fingertips. We have study supplements like the Topical Guide and the Bible Dictionary that can make us experts on any gospel topic.

Do we use these scriptures and the study tools to our advantage? Do our children know we love the scriptures and in turn they will love them too? Here is a great explanation of why we should love the scriptures.

"In the end, the central purpose of all scripture is to fill our souls with faith in God the Father and in His Son Jesus Christ—Faith that They exist, faith in the Father's plan for our immortality and eternal life, faith in the Atonement and Resurrection of Jesus Christ which animates this plan of happiness, faith to make the gospel of Jesus Christ our way of life, and faith to come to know "The only true God and Jesus Christ whom {He has} sent. (John 17:3)

Please consider the "Book of Mormon Challenge" this year as part of your scripture study. If you feel you have been struggling in your zeal for reading the Word of God, I promise this will bring new life to your desire and send your spirit soaring in the right direction.

We love you and appreciate your dedication and service in the Kingdom of God.

Your Bishopric

#### HAPPY FATHERS DAY TO ALL THE FATHERS IN THE WARD

#### Ephesians 6:4

"And ye fathers, provoke not your children to wrath: but bring them up in the nurture and admonition of the Lord."

The father is the provider, the defender, the counselor, the friend who will listen and give support when needed. Who better than an exemplary father to effectively teach children the value of education, the dead end nature of street gangs, and the miracle of self-esteem that can change their lives for good?

Gordon B. Hinckley

#### **EMPTY NESTERS**

Will meet .June 13th at 7 pm at Gary & Susan Johnson's home. We are studying JESUS THE CHRIST. Please come

New participants are always welcome

#### YOUNG WOMEN

Jun I Ninja games

June 5 Combined YW Lesson-Vanessa Teaching

June 7 Jordan High Graduation

June 8 Last day of school\*\*happy summertime

June 8 Camp Certification

June 15 Service Project

June 22 Beehive Activity

lune 23-25 Youth Conference

June 29 Cooking Project

Congratulations\*\* Rachel Bierman on graduation from Jordan High and also Seminary. Rachel has a scholarship and is heading to Utah State this fall. Rachel has been a wonderful Laurel President and we will miss you and wish you much happiness and success with your future plans. Thank you for all your hard work and example.

We want to welcome Kira Woodhouse as our newest Beehive on June 7, happy birthday and welcome to Young Women's. We look forward to getting to know you and have you join us. Also happy birthday to Kim Lesher on June 10, Chrystal Trujillo on June 11, and Vanessa Pendleton on June 29.

#### RELIEF SOCIETY

Spring/summer is finally here and the weather is telling us so. The rain has stopped and there are blue skies. What a wonderful thing. How nice it is to be able to get outside and enjoy the good weather and all of the spring flowers. It is also a good time to visit with each other as we are outside. It is also a good time to appreciate all that our Heavenly Father has provided for us.

We would like to thank Caroline Arnold Lambert and Shelly Glauser for their demonstrations on how to make authentic French bread and fun hair braiding and rubber band work. I know that all of the girls enjoyed having their hair done and showing it off. We do have some more fun things planned for June. On the I6th, there will be a Temple Square outing. We will meet at the church at 5:30 and have dinner at the Nauvoo Cafe for dinner. On June 10-11, the Stake will be having a Young Single Adult overnight activity for all single sisters who have graduated from high school to age 30. Meet at the Stake Center at 6:00 pm on June 10th to drive together to Connie Slaughters cabin. Bring your own sleeping bag and pillow. Dinner and breakfast will be provided. The annual Ward Reunion will be held on August 3rd at the Wasatch Hidden Valley park. More details to follow.

#### Community News

Just a reminder. The County sent out notification of a town hall meeting about Unified Police Department and how to fund it. It will be set up as an open house. Come voice your opinion. In out area it will be held Wednesday June 8 th 7—9 pm at Peruvian Park Elementary 1545 East 8425 South.

#### FAMILY HISTORY

If you need any help with your Family History or how to use New Family Search , call the ward Family History Consultants, Merrill & Ronee Scott. 571-4952

#### MISSIONARIES

Elder Edwardo Sagebin

WELCOME HOME

Elder George Parker Lloyd

Taiwan Taichung Mission

Elder Kenneth Milne

Will be leaving in July

Elder Clayton Williams

498-11 Wu Chuan Rd.

Taichung, 404-46 Taiwan

R.O.C.

Home 6/21

Elder Richard Rawlings will be leaving in Sept.

Elder & Sister Arnold will

Be leaving in October.

#### NEWSLETTER

Please submit your organizations information to

marilyn.crapo@gmail.com

#### On TUESDAY. JUNE 28TH

PLEASE LET ME KNOW OF ANY NEW MOVE INS OR **OUTS OR OTHER HAPPEN-**ING IN THE NEIGHBOR-HOOD.

#### PRIMARY

Yearly Theme: I Know the Scriptures are True

June Theme: The First Principles and Ordinances of the Gospel Make it Possible for Me to Live with God Again

lune Scripture: We believe that the first principles and ordinances of the Gospel are: first, Faith in the Lord Jesus Christ; second, Repentance; third, Baptism by immersion for the remission of sins; fourth, Laying on of hands for the gift of the Holy Ghost" (Article of Faith 1:4)

Our annual "School's Out" activity is on Thursday June 9th at 4 pm. Meet of the Rigby's house for decorating of bike, scooter, strollers, etc. Then we will parade through the school down Eastpoint Dr. and back up Shoshone. The parade will end at the Rigby's for hot dogs and root beer floats. All Primary kids and their family are invited. It is going to be so much fun!

Crystal

#### EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

During the Sunday morning session of general conference Bishop H. David Burtons address was on the Sanctifying work of welfare. He stated that the welfare program is the result of a revelation by the Holy Ghost to President Grant. One of the distinguishing characteristics of this inspired gospel-centered endeavor is its emphasis on personal responsibility and self-reliance. The Church has taught that families--to the extent they can, need to assume responsibility for their own temporal welfare. Avoid debt, implement principles of thrift, and prepare for times of distress. Knowing that this program has been inspired for our well being, where are we on the self-reliance scale? It has caused me to stop and take a better look at where I am and there is indeed room for improvement. We have unfortunately, seen hard times come to ward members and we know that as part of this life hard times will continue. If we are as prepared as we can be, we will be able to take care of ourselves and others and find joy in this life. May we follow the counsel of the brethren and be as prepared spiritually and temporally as we possibly can for what ever life brings to us. Farrs

#### **IUNE BIRTHDAYS**

- Bob Schildmeyer
- Amber Weight
- Mary Bye—Joyce Wal-kenhorst Fabio Sagebin
- Gina Messerly
- Kira Woodhouse
- Roger Schmitt
- 10 Kim Lesher Mason Miles
- 11 Chrystal Trujillo-Kaleigh Glauser
- 12 Deanna Nielsen
- 14 Cameron Clegg
- 19 Jack Thompson
- 23 Shelly Glauser
- 26 Ronald Baarz—Chloe Sue Glauser
- 27 Mary Ann Ebmeyer
- 28 Connie Baker—Gary Johnson—Terry John-son—Vivienne Sullivan— Jennifer Johnson
- 29 Sophie Clegg==Vanessa Pendleton
- 30 Yvette Donosso—Astrid Miksell

NON EMERGENCY NUM-BER AT THE SHERIFF'S OFFICE 801-743-7000

#### WARD SEALING SESSION

at the Draper Utah Temple on Tuesday June 21st, 6:00pm. Please arrive by 5:30 to be ready by 6:00pm.

Visit the temple for Endowment or Iniatory work sometime this month. Some one is waiting for you to come.

THE NEXT DRY PACK CANNERY DATE IS FOR JULY 12TH TUESDAY FROM 9 AM TO 1 PM.

## Willow Canyon 5k

### fun run and fitness walk

2004,2005,2006,2007,2008,2009,2010, June 11th, 2011

Announcing the 8th annual Willow Canyon 5k fun run and fitness walk

This is your invitation to participate in our local 5k. Through local support we have been able to offer this as a free event. Our goal is to invite members of our community and friends to join together in an event which promotes a healthy lifestyle. It's location was chosen to be family friendly so that children and adults alike could participate.

The course will be the same as last year, looping around the LDS Church located at 9636 S 1700 E and the community property located directly west. We will make a total of 4 loops on what is a very level course. Our current record holder is Miles Batty, currently a track and field athlete at BYU who completed the course in just over 15 minutes in 2004.

The start line will be at the LDS Church on the northeast corner of the property. The start time is 7 am sharp. Parking is also available at the LDS Church. We will be able to accommodate 200 participants this year and encourage you to submit your entry as early as you can. Priority will be given to the earliest entries as well as past participants.

This year we will be offering a limited number of free T-shirts with our logo as a part of our event. If your registration is among the 50 earliest ones recieved, we would like to give you a shirt. We will also have shirts made for anyone else who would like one at a cost of \$7.00. They would need to be pre-ordered by May 15th.

Last minute registration will be held at the start location Friday June 10th at 7pm as well as Saturday June 11th from 6am - 6:30am. Barcode pickup will be held during these times as well. (note: you will need a barcode if you are in the competitive race) Please submit entries via email to: stefanwells@juno.com or via mail to: Race Director, 1415 E Eastpoint Dr., Sandy UT 84092

I certify that my health allo	ws me to participate in a 5k run or fitness walk. Where neccesary I have been seen by my
physician to certify my abi	ity to participate. I agree to abide by the rules of this event and to hold harmless the LDS
Church and any volunteer	s who help to stage this event in case of illness or injury incurred as a result of participat-
ing.	
	signature of participant or legal guardian for those under 18years
@	
Name	Age(not neccesary but helpful for age group awards)
Sex M/F Shirt Size	Email/Phone(whichever is best for contact)
You will recieve confirmat	tion of entry via email or phone (whichever is listed) by May 22nd.